
 

 

May 1, 2024 
 
Dear AmeriHealth Caritas Pennsylvania OB/GYN Provider, 

 
As a reminder, effective January 1, 2023, the codes associated with the electronic submission of the Obstetrical Needs 
Assessment Form (ONAF) [T1001 U9 and 94429] were discontinued from reimbursement at the claims level resulting in 
unpaid claims for those codes. Commencing on January 1, 2023, reimbursement for submission of the initial ONAF form 
were made through the 2023 Maternity Quality Enhancement Program (MQEP) year, and subsequently the entire ONAF 
series for the 2024 program year. This component will be paid out at the current contracted rate to providers during the 
4th and final settlement of the program year as indicated below and will be associated with the EOB code “ONAF”. 
 
Important Payment Note 
Payment is dependent on a complete and accurate submission of the ONAF forms. If we are unable to attribute a 
completed ONAF series to your group, it is due to errors or incomplete ONAF forms. Errors that may impact payment 
include but are not limited to incorrect Medical Assistance Identification (MAID) provider numbers, incomplete series of 
ONAFs submitted, etc.  
 
2023 MQEP Program Year [Initial ONAF Form Submissions] 

 
Settlement 

 
Deliveries 

 
Claims Paid Through 

 
Payment Date 

2023d 40 3/31/2024 6/1/2024 
 
 

 
2024 MQEP Program Year [Complete ONAF Series Submissions] 

 
Settlement 

 
Deliveries 

 
Claims Paid Through 

 
Payment Date 

2024d 40 3/31/2025 6/1/2025 
  

 
The MQEP 4th Cycle settlement ONAF scorecard will be available, and payment will be issued June 2024. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this value-based program component, please contact your Provider Account 
Executive. Thank you for your continued partnership with AmeriHealth Caritas Pennsylvania in the service of our 
members, and for your critical role in providing and coordinating care for them. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Stephen Orndorff 
Director, Provider Network Management 
 


